Minutes of Governors’ visit to Eastlea Primary School, Tuesday 5 February 2013 at 9.00 a.m.

Present:  Mrs A Ewart and Mr S Brown

Governors were invited to attend the weekly assembly at which awards for attendance, absenteeism and good behaviour were given out.

From a personal point of view Aileen was delighted to see that the assembly started with a corporate act of worship (a hymn).  We were very impressed with the way in which all the children, from reception to Year 6, walked into the hall and sat down quietly until the assembly started.  All of the children who had a special role such as the projector etc did their job quickly, quietly and without any prompting from staff. This was very much a celebration of the achievements of the pupils and obviously very highly regarded by the pupils themselves.  The competition between classes (and their teachers!) to win the awards for best overall attendance and the fewest number of absences was clearly evident.

After assembly we retired to the head teacher’s office where we discussed how attendance and punctuality were being promoted.  Miss Beeston supplied us with data and examples of how things were being monitored and the systems in place when and where problems arose.  It was noted that weekly attendance was around or above the national average with a few exceptions such as the sickness bug in school just before Christmas.  Holidays taken outside of the statutory school holidays could make a marked difference to averages but, providing attendance was good the rest of the year, this was quickly made up.  After studying these examples governors felt that the school was doing everything in its power to promote good attendance and punctuality.

Pupils from Years 4, 5 and 6 then explained what happened in their individual classes to promote good habits of attendance and punctuality.  They were articulate and enthusiastic about their individual class systems and it was noted that they themselves knew which children had improved or not as the case may be!

Overall we very much enjoyed our visit and came away impressed with Eastlea’s monitoring and reward systems.  Well done.
Aileen Ewart

Spencer Brown

